Navigating from here

The last 18 months have been like nothing any of us have experienced before. It has been a time of significant activity and creativity for ministers and churches. Huge learning curves, or should I say vertical climbs, have been navigated. Yet it feels like we still have much to learn as we look ahead. Where do we go from here?

We have been working with our colleagues in the Aberdeen West Parish Grouping to provide joint online worship since the first lockdown. Now all the churches either have, or will soon have capacity to be livestreaming their ‘in person’ worship, the decision was made to finish producing a joint service at the end of August. It has been a real Godsend. We did not have to be doing it all on our own. Our weekly Zoom planning meetings became a key part of us looking after each other. It became a safe space to share and I sincerely hope these can continue. As a Parish Grouping our continued working together is going to be key to navigating the changes that are ahead, especially with more presbytery planning coming our way.

At Cults we have been ‘back in the building’ since Easter. We have recently been singing live which has really boosted everyone, the numbers attending have been creeping up week by week and our online worshipper numbers have remained consistent. This has been reassuring as, I guess like many of us, I have worried about whether we will see the numbers worshipping return to the pre-lockdown attendance. We have been buoyed by some new people joining us. 

Reflecting back over the last 18 months, I have been grateful for the willingness of people to go with what has been possible and to be creative in keeping our congregation connected and our community supported. I know folks are looking forward to being to meet in person for some of the activities that have either been on hold or have taken place on Zoom. The tension here is not to lose those that have been able to engage because activity has moved online. At one point this year our Bible Study group had grown so much that had they were concerned they were too big! How do we enable this group to meet in a blended way, so as not to lose anyone? And how do we keep the connections we have built with those who were never able to attend worship or church activities?  

As we plan ahead there will be a balance to be struck between our priorities and peoples’ expectations. I can’t see a return to all that was before and do not want to lose some of the new. With an ever-changing landscape it’s going to be tricky. 

Where is God in all of this? There, just there. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]God’s presence has sustained me over the last 18 months for sure. Losing my dear Dad in March was a turning point. He was a man of great faith who did not always agree with my view of church, or indeed life, but he taught me to trust God. Since March I have taken my foot off the pedal a little and given myself more space to allow more of God and less of me.  And that’s good. The frenetic activity of early lockdown has given way to a settled pattern to my days and allowed me to focus on what matters.  A tough lesson but a good one. Thanks be to God!
